## Correspondence

\*18 MAR 22 09:38AM CITY CLERK



March, 19, 2018

Martin Potter, Associate Planner Planning & Community Development Department City of Pasadena, California

RE: Huntington Memorial Hospital proposed Master Plan A & B Annex buildings Dear Mr. Potter:

The WPRA approves the revised two-building west annex design and appreciates Huntington Memorial Hospital's willingness to work with the community to build lower profile, more "neighborhood friendly" structures.

Thank you for inviting the WPRA into the planning process.

Respectfully yours,

Kenyon Harbison

President

West Pasadena Residents' Association

The WPRA is an all-volunteer organization dedicated to maintaining and enhancing the quality of life in southwest Pasadena. We represent 7,000 households, including 1,000 paid members.

WEST PASADENA RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION POST OFFICE BOX 50252 • PASADENA, CA 91115



March, 19, 2018

Dr. Lori Morgan, MD
Chief Executive Officer
Huntington Memorial Hospital
Via: Martin Potter, Associate Planner
Planning & Community Development Department
City of Pasadena, California

RE: Huntington Memorial Hospital proposed Master Plan A & B Annex buildings

## Dear Dr. Morgan:

Although the decision to reduce the Annex height was made by Steve Ralph before you assumed current management, your desire to form relationships with the community and the WPRA has been noticed and appreciated. For the record, the WPRA approves the revised two-building west annex design of lower profiles, sustaining a more "neighborhood friendly" size and massing. We believe this modification will benefit all stake holders and the city at large.

Respectfully yours,

Kenyon Harbison

President

West Pasadena Residents' Association

The WPRA is an all-volunteer organization dedicated to maintaining and enhancing the quality of life in southwest Pasadena. We represent 7,000 households, including 1,000 paid members.

WEST PASADENA RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION POST OFFICE BOX 50252 • PASADENA, CA 91115

## CLAIRE W. BOGAARD 581 Garden Lane PASADENA, CALIFORNIA 91105 TEL. (626) 799-9819 cwbogaard@earthlink.net

20 March 2018

Mayor Terry Tornek and Members of the City Council 100 North Garfield Avenue Pasadena, California 91109

RE: Huntington Memorial Hospital Master Plan Amendments

Dear Mayor and Members of the City Council:

On Monday evening, 26 March 2018, you will be reviewing and discussing the Huntington Memorial Hospital Master Plan Amendments. I am writing in support of the Master Plan Amendments, specifically to the changes to the West Annex Building.

Some of you may know that in December 2016, a number of residents spoke at the Planning Commission in opposition to the earlier Master Plan, which included plans for a future 92' building to be located on Pasadena Avenue near California Boulevard. The neighbors voiced their concerns about a large 92' building across the street from a single-family neighborhood. The west side of Pasadena Avenue borders the Markham Place Historic District.

We are very grateful to the Huntington Memorial Hospital for agreeing to meet with the neighbors and to discuss our concerns. An agreement was reached to consider a new design and to build two smaller structures, which would be less intrusive to the neighborhood to the west and to the north. The two new buildings - West Annex A and West Annex B – are more compatible in height and in size with the nearby neighborhood.

Please accept this letter as a vote of support for the Huntington Memorial Hospital Master Plan Amendment.

Sincerely,

Clevin W. Bog ward

Claire W. Bogaard

CC: Steve Ralph
Jane Haderlein